
 JOHN D. COYLE 
Partner 

55 Madison Ave., Suite 400 
Morristown, NJ 07960 

jcoyle@coylelawgroup.com 
t. 973.801.0454 
f. 973.860.5520 

 
 October 18, 2021 
VIA e-FILING and USPS OVERNIGHT MAIL 
Rosemary Chiavetta, Secretary  
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 
 400 North Street 
Harrisburg, PA 17120 

 
RE: Agway Energy Services LLC Request to Maintain Reduction in Financial 

Security Amount of 5% of Gross Receipts 
Docket No. A-2011-2277881 

 
Dear Secretary Chiavetta: 
 

We represent Agway Energy Services LLC ("Agway"), a licensed electrical generation 
supplier ("EGS") in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.  Agway applied for an EGS license in 
2011 and the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission ("Commission") opened Docket No. A-
2011-2277881 for that purpose. The Commission granted Agway a EGS license in April 2012 
and designated Agway's EGS license number as A-2011-2277881.  

 
It has recently been brought to our attention that the Commission does not have a record 

of Agway’s 2020 Request to Maintain Reduction in Financial Security Amount of 5% Gross 
Receipts. As such, Agway is hereby withdrawing the request to “maintain reduction” and will be 
submitting a petition for reduction. 

 
Thank you for your time and attention to this matter. If you have any questions or concerns, 

please           contact me to discuss. 
 
 Sincerely, 

 

 John D. Coyle 
 
 
cc: Patricia Robinson, Director Agway Energy Services (via e-mail) 
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